

Open Arms Weekly News 9.29.2025

Open Arms is becoming members of **The Council of Lutheran Women**. Stay tuned for more updates.

TEAM TIGER UPDATE

We need the following items to fill backpacks: 1 lb. bags of rice Pop tarts

Please drop off at the box located in the entryway or to the office during daycare business hours. Thank you for your support.

Dana

MUSIC MINISTRY NEEDS

The Music Ministry Team is in need of a bass player! If you or someone you know plays, please contact Dale Bucholz - dbucholz58@gmail.com. The need is for Sunday mornings: rehearsal the morning of service and service time.

CHAIR SET UP TEAM NEEDS

The chair set up team is looking for a second crew (2 or more people) to put into rotation on Friday evenings after 6:00pm to set up our Worship space for Sundays. If you are interested, please contact Tom Griffin - tgriffin@umich.edu or Dale Bucholz - dbucholz58@gmail.com.

DAYCARE UPDATE

Harvest Festival is Saturday October 11th. We are looking for AMAZING trunk designs for our Annual TRUNK or TREAT! Is your trunk the one? Email Greta - gbower@openarmscenter.com to submit your trunk!

We are also in need of candy donations and mix-ins for our yummy popcorn bar (Pretzels, m&m's, gummy bears, chocolate chips, Fruit Loops, cheerios, goldfish, dried fruits/raisins).

Would you be interested in volunteering to make our event a success? Email Greta to let her know! We need support at the popcorn bar, traffic control, hayride support, and bounce house "bouncer" :-)

New mulch was installed last week on the 3-5 year old playground! It looks and SMELLS wonderful! Take a quick stroll past. Thank you to Tom Griffin for his time in taking down the fence to allow for installation to happen.



Open Arms Weekly News 9.29.2025

Men's Bible Study October 21th 6:30pm. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Deacon Dave Ferber – <u>dcndave@openarmscenter.com</u>.

Women's Bible Study is every 2nd and 4th Tuesday of the month at 9:30am at Sam's Place. If you have any questions, please contact Debbie Kasper.

Sunday Morning Bible Study starting Oct 5 at 9am in the Upper Room.

De Buck's Family Fun Day: Let's spend the day at Open Arms! 10am Worship will be followed by a Potluck and family fun at DeBuck's Family Farm on Oct 19th. You can invite your friends and family. The cost is free! Sign up is highly preferred! Flyers are on the Welcome Center.

Emu vs Ohio Bobcats on Oct 25th is a fundraiser for Daycare. Flyers are on the Welcome Center!

Prayer requests/Intentions:

Let's pray for those who are grieving: Julie Wellman whose dad passed away. Amber Ross whose uncle passed away. Ted Bower whose mother passed away.

Let's pray for those who are sick: Bob Green, Barb Malinski, Sherry Cutter, Alivia, Mary, Logan, Isaiah, and Carlene Askew, Tali, Yvonne, Mildred